# Bawdsey CEVCP School Newsletter

## 'We have got God's world in our hands'

If you have any queries or you need to contact us, please use the contact details below...

Contact Email: admin@bawdsey.suffolk.sch.uk Telephone: 01394411365

### 11<sup>th</sup> July 2025

#### Awards of the week

... please read the rest as you go down to find the new place for the awards of the week on the newsletter.

#### Swimming for the end of term

Normal swimming kit for next week please.

#### **After School Clubs**

There are no more after school clubs running, only After School Care for the rest of this term. Please book in advance if you need a space for your child for next week or for Monday 21<sup>st</sup> July. Please note there is no After School Care on Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> of July and it is now too late to book in for the 4.15-5.15 slots for the rest of the term.

#### **Optional Parent and Carer meetings**

The school reports are going out today. We hope everything is as you would hope it to be but if there is anything you wish to discuss from the report with your child's class teacher, please ask them directly for a meeting time next week. You can contact them when you pick up, or you can ask for an appointment through class dojo, or via the school office. Please return the Parent/ Carer response sheet from the report to the school too if possible.

#### PD Days and holiday dates

Now we are with Tilian, there has been an additional PD Day (staff only day) added next term, Friday 24th October 2025. Please refer to the school term dates on the website for more information.

#### Nursery changes for next term

If you wish to change or increase your hours for September in Nursery, please let us know by **Wednesday 16**<sup>th</sup> next week and we will come back to you to let you know if we can make the changes for you for September. Please also let us know if your child is not going to be attending at any point in the Nursery. We reserve the right to remove the Nursery place if a child is not attending for long periods of time in linewith our Nursery admissions policy. Sadly, this term we have had monies removed from us by the LA as we have had hours not being taken up over extended periods that had been requested by Parents/ Carers on the PAF forms. As a school we already subsidise the Nursery with matched funding, we cannot afford to lose any other funding streams. We would appreciate your increased communication about attendance to help with this going forward.

#### **Parent and Carer Survey**

Please can you fill this in for us, it does not take long and we have not had many responses so far. https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd8U53S0CkFjrqpqgia1c8R6BB-tJ-PjLMk7NxfKRuZsMWA/viewform?usp=sharing&ouid=111102869954454664458

#### Leaver's Sleepover on the field

Please can the year 6 children come back for 7pm on Friday 18<sup>th</sup> with all of their camping equipment and overnight things. We are so lucky the Mann's are catering for them in the evening and the BSA are paying for this.

#### KS2 performance link

Thank you to all the children for their amazing performances in the Jungle Book, thank you for the support from everyone at home in helping the children with costumes and to learn their lines. A big thank you to staff for making it all happen; especially Mrs Moffatt who crafted, costumes, sets and a show trailer, as well as the choreography and multiple practices with the children. A private link to the performance will be on class dojo soon for Parents and Carers to watch it on You Tube. Please do not download it, or share it with anyone else, or put anything on social media, thank you.

#### **Un-named property**

This will now be re-used in the front porch, or disposed of. Thank you for looking through it.

#### Awards of the week

#### Stars of the week:

Willow class: Olivia for working hard on her handwriting. Chestnut class: Brogan for working hard on his maths.

Oak class: Aurelia for her good understanding of co-ordinates. Hazel class: All of Hazel class for their incredible performance.

**Sports people of the week:** George M for his excellent effort in swimming.

Good Samaritan of the week: Patti and Zara for helping at gardening club and Patti again for her

exceptional patience and kindness helping the younger children at the beach.

**Readers of the week:** Jack H, Isabella R, Olivia, Atreus, Theo L, Levi, Patti, Finley, India, Bella B, Toby, Sophie, Archer, Eli, Jack D, Rupert, Sebastian and Mariette. Well done to Darcie for getting her Silver and to George M and Nikolaj for receiving their Gold Bawdsey Bookworm Awards.

Pen licence: Well done to Ed for achieving his pen licence!

#### **Diary dates**

12<sup>th</sup> July: Wimbledon visit for selected pupils in Hazel class.

14<sup>th</sup> – 18<sup>th</sup> July: Optional Parent/ Carer meetings with Teachers following reports going home.

16<sup>th</sup> July: Last day to request changes to Nursery hours for the Autumn term.

17<sup>th</sup> July: Hazel class Walk through the Bible session with Just 42.

18<sup>th</sup> July 7pm- Yr 6 Leaver's sleepover on the field.

21<sup>st</sup> July 2.30pm Year 6 Leaver's assembly with Parents and Carers.

22<sup>nd</sup> July: Last day of term.

22<sup>nd</sup> July: No after school club provided.

For our term dates please look on our website.